



Minutes of DYC Meeting  
3<sup>rd</sup> July 2017



Present

Graham Sloan, Mary Morton Jane Carrick and Jill Moodie

Apologies

Gordon Farries, David Kennedy, Iain Jamieson, Sheona Muir, Adele Welsh, Gillian Marley Milligan, Fiona Carson, Kirsty McMillan and Mairi Stewart.

Minutes of the last meeting were approved by Mary Morton &  
Seconded by Graham Sloan

**Chairman's Report** – Graham Reported in Gordon's Absence

There is a meeting at the Ice-Bowl about the Cafe as it is now been taken over by the Ice-Bowl management. The user group meeting is 12<sup>th</sup> July 7-8pm. Can anybody attend this? It is regarding what service and opening hours we would like to request. Only 1-2 people would be required so if you have thoughts on what you would like to see with the café please email them to Graham. DIBCA will also be in attendance and it would good to speak with them prior the to meeting to ensure asking for same thing.

**Treasurers Report**

Bank Balance £10641.47

Hollywood Trust Balance £295.40

RCCC entries paid for member £2,620.

Fitness now received £314 so any future payments are profit.

Team Anderson and Team Harmjanz entries to be paid and sent.

Only had 2 funding forms back from teams that have entered. Team Gallacher, Stewart & Anderson still to return.

Received Harry Gows refund.

Mary to send a received with thanks note to Mrs Gow.

Any individual funding forms will be held until the next meeting and the club funding policy will be followed.

### **Merchandise Report**

Jane said 8 white training tops had been ordered and received to make the packs up with the 8 extra Foxglide tops which were remaining from last season. Invoice to Graphix 23 has been sent. Samples of additional merchandise were brought to the meeting to discuss stock.

Jane to come back with cost for an initial order.

Who needs a top is to be discussed at the next meeting for both sweepers jackets and DYC Tops.

### **Competitions Report**

Iain & Graham had booked the club Ice for next season.

Iain would be looking at the draws over the next month

The draws would include a statement of games finishing early within a session time as the club wanted to enforce games to be played for the full session to avoid early finishes and junior having to wait for parents to collect them. It also showed the club in a better fashion to other mainstream clubs who would like the 6.30pm ice.

The Schools League would take place between 9<sup>th</sup> – 15<sup>th</sup> September

The Andrew McClune Memorial Bonspiel at Lockerbie is to be held on 5<sup>th</sup> March and club fixtures would be avoided on this night.

### **Fundraising report**

A Summer “It’s a Knockout” event will be held for next summer to give more time to organise we should get in touch with Alzheimer’s Scotland. Graham to find out about this. Graham mentioned about a sponsored Olympic Curlathon. We would try and get all members to raise £xxx each. (We have kept 19<sup>th</sup> February Free which is a Club night) Looking into whether we can run a world record attempt. Graham to look into putting in an application.

Nunholm Curling Club are disbanding and would like to donate £500 to the club we could match it up in conjunction a funding grant called sportsmatch, this would be looked into

It was discussed that we felt that a separate meeting should be held for fundraising as there are so many events coming up and things need to be organised in advance.

Graham, Gillian & Maureen McKerrow are meeting with Ian Dyer regarding the Margaita Competition Tuesday next week.

### **Development Officers Update**

Working on coach workshops. This is to allow coaches working with teams or parents travelling with teams to have a template to work from.

Evening training sessions for the older junior members who are at Uni / College will be offered next season.

## **A.O.C.B.**

Waiting to hear back from Year of Young People application.

A list of competitions that still require a sponsor would be useful.

Club accreditation to be discussed with Scott McMeeken before the next meeting.

Date of next Meeting 7<sup>th</sup> August at Ice-Bowl at 7pm.